CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

AUGUST 20, 2012
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, August 20, 2012.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent none.

Also present were Fred Adams, Darlene Brown, Ardell Larson, Rick Sele, and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Mayor Nerguson asked for any additions to the agenda.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
Fred Adams was in with a bottle of brown water from his house.  He has been getting brown water often since the water project.  The council had planned to have Anderson Brothers dig when they are in town to see if any problems can be found with the line.  Adams stated that he is not paying the water bill.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to allow Adams to not pay for water until the problem is resolved.  The council stated they would like to test the water and asked the clerk to contact the public health nurse to get a water testing kit.
Rick Sele was in to get an update on water for the new Cenex station.  The engineer stated that no permit would be needed as it is only a service line.  The clerk has given the maintenance worker the information on fire hydrants, he will get that to Glenn Anderson.  A meter will need to be installed as well.     
Ardell Larson was in to ask when her crossing would be repaired.  There have not been any crews in the area so the city is waiting until there is a crew around because of the cost.  The council told Larson that it will be taken care of.
The clerk reported one water shut off for the month.            

Mayor Nerguson asked if everyone had a chance to read the minutes.  Erickson stated that he had talked to Phil Matthew about fixing the approach to Western Street.  Matthew suggested contacting Daryl Klegstad for that work.  Erickson stated that Klegstad could fix the approach for $800.00 and would be able to complete the job by the end of August.  Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to hire Daryl Klegstad to fix the approach to Western Street.  There was a quite lengthy discussion about mosquito spraying.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the July 16, 2012 Minutes.  
The council had open discussion.  The clerk stated that Shaun Jevne had asked what the council’s plan was for the city’s agreement with him for water and wastewater services.  The agreement is dated November 1, 2011 and is good for one year.  The maintenance worker now has his water license but will not be able to take the sewer test until January.  The council would like to renew the agreement with Jevne for wastewater services only at the same rate of pay which is $150.00 per month.  The Revolving Loan Fund accounts were discussed.  There was discussion about the past due amounts owed by Stallocks.  The clerk reported that they have not paid anything on their delinquent loans.  Discussion on this issue will continue at the next meeting.  Timesheets were reviewed again; there is still concern with the maintenance worker being late.  The council agreed to change his hours to 8:30 a.m – 4:00 p.m with lunch from 12:00 p.m. – 12:30 p.m. Monday – Thursday and 8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. on Fridays.  They mentioned that he has already received a verbal warning and will receive a written warning if he continues to be late for work.  The council reviewed a form to request a cost analysis in the statewide volunteer firefighter retirement plan.  Schmiedeberg briefly explained the information on the form.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to request that PERA provide a cost analysis of retirement coverage in the Statewide Volunteer Firefighter Retirement Plan for the Lake Bronson Firefighters Relief Association.  Schmiedeberg mentioned the flags on the sign on the north end of town.  He said that the Canadian flag has blown away and the U.S. flag should be replaced.  He spoke with Dale Klegstad who said that the Lions Club pays the electricity but the City provides the flags.  Erickson mentioned that Bob Blomquist should be here in two to three weeks to insulate the school gym.  The clerk provided the council with a copy of the 2012 budget, the proposed tax levy for 2013 needs to be certified to the county auditor by September 15, 2012.  The next regular meeting is September 17, 2012, the council will move their regular meeting to Tuesday, September 11, 2012 at 5:30 p.m.  The clerk will post notice of the date change for the September regular meeting.   
The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  The Fire Department bills totaled $1,329.18.  The clerk reported two additions to the claims list: $40.75 to the North Star News for the filing notice and $238.00 to Minnesota Department of Health for the quarterly service connection fee.  These additions brought total claims to $12,912.70 for the month.  Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next special council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Tuesday, September 11, 2012.  The meeting is considered special because of the date change from Monday, September 17, 2012.  Regular meeting agenda items will be discussed. 
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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